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MILPERSMAN 1306-1009 
 

NAVAL SPECIAL WARFARE GROUP FOUR SPECIAL BOAT TEAMS 
 
Responsible 
Office 

NAVPERSCOM 
(PERS-4013) 

Phone:       DSN 
             COM 
             FAX 

882-4252 
(901) 874-4252  
882-2664/2743 

 
MyNavy Career Center Phone:    Toll Free 

E-mail: 
MyNavy Portal: 

1-833-330-MNCC(6622) 
askmncc@navy.mil 

https://my.navy.mil/  
 

1.  Background.  Naval Special Warfare Group Four (NSWG-4) 
deploys combat-ready forces and maritime mobility systems in 
support of fleet and joint commanders.  NSWG-4 conducts security 
force assistance to build foreign security force capability and 
capacity per Commander, United States Special Operations Command 
priorities. 
 
    a.  Billets require duty in arduous field environments (many 
times isolated and independent) in support of naval special 
warfare (NSW) operational forces. 
 
    b.  Special Boat Team TWELVE (SBT-12), unit identification 
code (UIC) 42221, is located at Naval Base, Coronado, San Diego, 
CA; Special Boat Team TWENTY (SBT-20), UIC 44392, is located at 
Joint Expeditionary Base, Little Creek, Virginia Beach, VA; and 
Special Boat Team TWENTY TWO (SBT-22), UIC 32219, is located at 
National Aeronautics and Space Administration Stennis Space 
Center, MS. 
 
    c.  Detailed command information may be obtained by 
contacting: 
 
        (1) SBT-12:  COMM:   (619) 537-4103 
 
        (2) SBT-20:  COMM:  (757) 763-4030 
 
        (3) SBT-22:  COMM:  (228) 813-4018 
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2.  Requirements and Qualifications.  Candidates must meet the 
following minimum requirements: 
 
    a.  Eligible Ratings:  
 
Construction 
mechanic (CM) 

Electrician's 
mate (EM) 

Engineman (EN) Equipment 
operator (EO) 

Electronics 
technician 
(ET) 

Gunner’s mate 
(GM) 

Hospital 
corpsman (HM) 

Hull 
maintenance 
technician 
(HT) 

Intelligence 
specialist 
(IS)  

Information 
systems 
technician 
(IT) 

Logistics 
specialist 
(LS) 

Master-at-arms 
(MA) 

Machinery 
repairman (MR) 

Navy Counselor 
(NC)  

Personnel 
specialist 
(PS) 

Yeoman (YN) 

 
    b.  Must have and maintain a Secret clearance (non-
waiverable). 
 
    c.  Must maintain a minimum score of “good-low” or higher on 
the most recent physical fitness assessment.  Applicants in a 
limited duty status at the time of screening must be fit for 
full duty prior to receiving permanent change of station orders. 
 
    d.  Members who have prior convictions for domestic violence 
are permanently ineligible (non-waiverable). 
 
    e.  Must qualify for and maintain eligibility for a 
government travel credit card (non-waiverable). 
 
    f.  As advertised in MyNavy Assignment, must be in pay 
grades E-4 to E-9 with no less than 4 years before reaching high 
year tenure in their current pay grade. 
 
    g.  Selected members must incur 48 months of obligated 
service from report date due to extensive required NSW training 
and length of work-up and deployment cycle. 
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3.  Application Process 
 
    a.  Complete NAVPERS 1306/92 Special Program Screening, 
sections A, B, C, D2, D3, and D6.  Report results using exhibit 
1 of MILPERSMAN 1306-900. 
 
    b.  All waivers will be considered on a case-by-case basis 
and submitted using exhibit 2 of MILPERSMAN 1306-900 via message 
to the applicable command plain language address (SBT-12, SBT-20 
or SBT-22). 
 
4.  Termination.  Members who fail to maintain any of the  
listed qualification or standards in paragraph 2 through 
subparagraph 2g may be subject to involuntary termination from 
assignment within the SBT.  Commanding officers have substantial 
discretion to involuntarily terminate members when necessary.  
Involuntary termination is purely an administrative personnel 
matter, it is not dependent upon a finding of guilt in any 
punitive or administrative proceeding and is not a substitute 
for punishment, detachment for cause, or any other adverse 
action. 

https://www.mynavyhr.navy.mil/References/Forms/NAVPERS/
https://www.mynavyhr.navy.mil/References/MILPERSMAN/1000-Military-Personnel/1300-Assignment/
https://www.mynavyhr.navy.mil/References/MILPERSMAN/1000-Military-Personnel/1300-Assignment/
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